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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

March and April were busy months here at Hope! Our normal routines continued, 

but God gave an extra blessing one Saturday morning in March. Josue, an 11- year 

old boy accepted Christ as his Saviour during a Bible club in Olivar- he has been 

faithful to church ever since that day.  

March and April had multiple celebrations. Friend’s day was celebrated on March 

9th, this was a big opportunity to invite school parents to church. Many came that 

day and a few have been faithful to come back! Father’s Day in Honduras is 

celebrated in March as well. We had a lunch with dads one Friday after school, the 

gospel was presented and presents were given. We honored the hard-working 

fathers during church that following Sunday. First grade got to celebrate three 

different birthdays during the month, so these students of mine were full of cake, 

candy, and coca-cola all month! Hurray!  

April was the time to reflect on the empty tomb! HCA spent time teaching Bible 

stories, singing songs, and proclaiming the gospel. I celebrated Resurrection 

Sunday in the States with family and our students had a week vacation. I sure did 

miss them while I was away! These first-graders are taking a big piece of my heart- 

thank you for praying for them. I can see prayers being answered!  

During April, we also had moments of fun! Our staff took a trip to the beach to 

share some fellowship. The singles group joined with another church, Iglesia 

Bautista El Faro (missionaries Matt and Dalita Goins), to have a bonfire and share 

testimonies. The students also participated in traditional Honduran games.  

Thank you for the prayers, support, and love. God is answering the prayers from 

people like you. We are praising him recently for the salvation of two second 

graders (Jayden and Ricardo) and one K5 girl (Cora). 

Your missionary, Tiffany Bacon 



 

  

 

 

 

                                                        

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  

1. School Families will receive salvation and attend church. 
2. Olivar Bible club to bring more children to church. 
3. More teachers/staff to sign on at HCA. 
4. Wisdom for personal decisions. 

 


